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Director Pitts noted the June garbage collection is in line with last year’s data, but there was a 

spike in July. Data indicated the yard debris collection was down in June but returned to normal levels in 

July.  He thanked Administrator Fragoso for “jumping in and getting along with the businesses and the 

Police Department for ensuring that the City no longer has any issues with the compactor located in the 

municipal parking lot that is used by the Front Beach businesses. A brief discussion ensued about the 

many groups wanting to do beach sweeps and how much debris they collect. 

He reported that the vehicle maintenance budget ended the year only $1,100 over. The total 

budget is $85,000, and he believes that is the right number. He stated he has been able to stay within 

budget for 15 years.  He introduced Robert Asero as the new Public Works Assistant Director for 

Facilities and Maintenance. 


